 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 3rd October 2011
Meeting started 7.00pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley 
Councillor Karen Plumb

Councillor Gillian Greenwood
Councillor Adrian Foulkes 
Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Paul Reyner





Also Present
County Councillor Mike Calvert
Apologies

Councillor Beverley Robinson, Councillor Ruth Crompton, Councillor Raymond Clough, Councillor Steven Wilcock, PCSO Trish Thompson,

Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 5th September were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Plumb.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  CCllr Calvert advised that he has received strong objections to the application from the Hollin Hall development, as they have applied to work on Saturday mornings.  He feels that internal works are acceptable, but residents are not prepared to have HGV’s travelling along Hollin Hall early in the morning.  There is a consensus that there is no reason to change the existing arrangements.
Police Matters
· PCSO Trish Thompson was unable to attend the meeting
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert advised that he had tended to the issues from the last meeting.
· The costs of the grass cutting are currently being pursued with Colin Patten and will continue to chase.
· The state of the road near to Cemetery House has now become apparent as CCllr Calvert witnessed someone almost falling.  LCC will tend to the repair, and in the interim, stones have been put down to try and fill the road a little.

· Cllr Hodgson reported that there is a section of road near to the top entrance to the Recreation ground that needs repairing.

· With reference to the on-going issue with dog grooming, CCllr Calvert feels that this was either refused or deferred.  Adele has written to the section carrying out the appeal hearing with evidence found that they are still trading.  Cllr Hodgson advised that, now the appellant has found out who has objected, the police are involved and he has a restraining order against these people.

· Cllr Reyner asked about the SPid device used in Colne. One has been on Byron Road for a few days and obviously needs charging.  Cllr Reyner asked whether Trawden could be put on the rota and use the Colne ones as ours has been taken.  He feels it is a good deterrent for people speeding.  Adele to confirm this in n e-mail to CCllr Calvert for follow-up.  CCllr advised that, if people are seen to be speeding on regular occurrences, the registration number and make of vehicle should be noted and reported to the police.  They can then follow this up.
CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 8.10pm
Residents Issues

Janet Quinney attended the meeting asking if signage could be improved in Trawden to advise that there is no through road.  She lives on Church street and sees a lot of vehicles travelling up, obviously going the wrong way, then coming back down.  Julia feels that a survey of vehicles needs to be done as a lot of people use Trawden as a short cut.  Cllr Hodgson feels that people have the right to travel through the village and Trawden cannot be made a cul-de-sac.  Gary from Concept Staging advised that a traffic survey was done about 2 months ago.  Julia advised that she would like to see the outcome of this survey and feels that tractors should have the priority on the roads.    Cllr Hodgson advised that the project at Coldwell is now complete and that this should see a reduction in the amount of wagons travelling through.  
Gary H attended the meeting as he has applied for change of use at Whiteholme Mill where his business, concept Staging, operates from.  He attended the CAC meeting and feels that, what was advised in writing to him following the meeting, was not what was agreed in the meeting.  He does not operate into the night, but needs flexibility to take down staging and temporarily repair to make safe, if something comes back late a t night.  He always ensures he does things quickly and efficiently, with as little noise as possible.  He does not make excessive noise like Wellocks did, and tries to co-operate with the neighbours as much as possible.  He was under the impression that a compromise had been agreed, but now the e-mail does not back this up.  Cllr Hartley advised that it is good to see a local business using the premises and this should be 
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resolved ASAP.  Gary was advised to put his concerns in an e-mail to Adele, and this will be forwarded to CCllr Clavert for follow-up.

Jannet Quinney has been asked by Lynne Barnes to ask whether it is possible to put a path down next to the two parking spaces outside the library.  This would not be something that LCC would do, but Cllr Hodgson advised that if Lynne would like to put a proposal forward, or put down some paving/stones/bark this would be perfectly acceptable.

Julia would like to put up a display in the  notice board outside the community Centre which belongs to PBC.  She has been in touch with PBC and asked their permission to display items of interest to villagers.  She feels that there should be a central point where the Community can come together.  The Councillors agreed that, providing Julia had the consent of PBC, the Parish Council didn’t have any issues with this at all.

Julia has also written to the MP about the people from Cotton Tree Chapel using the Community Centre.  She is concerned that there are people over 70 who have to travel to the Community Centre to worship.  She feels that the village and the groups have a lot of potential.

Julia is also concerned that, although there is a Youth Club run from the Community Centre, there is no provision for Basketball or a tennis court.  Cllr Hodgson advised that there have been groups of parents who have been trying to get a multi use games area and skateboard park in the past, but as it is such a lengthy process, by the time any progress is made, the children of the parents interested have moved on, and it has come to an end.  Julia has produced a document outlining the potential but wanted to know who would follow it through.  Cllr Hodgson advised, that, if she feels so strongly about it, she could lead a group and come back with firm proposals, ideas and costs that could then be submitted to PBC for consideration.  She also thinks that the Churches need to come together as there is a fear of losing the heritage of the village.
Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman

Adele has ordered the bulbs and will let Granville have these for the planters as soon as they arrive.
Colne Area Committee

The Garages at Old Chelsea is on the agenda to be discussed at the next meeting.
The planning application for the balcony at 5 Hollin Hall has been refused.

The garage at Oaklands Cottage in Wycoller has been granted.

An appeal has been lodged against the refusal of a conservatory at Leyland close.

Lower Beardshaw is on-going.

Bough Gap field – The owner of this field is required to remove the rubbish and the buildings are not authorised.  Cllr Greenwood advised that this is all in-hand and completion is required by 12th October.

Tram Tracks

The tracks themselves are not a planning issue, but the owners of the garages are being contacted and asked to tidy them up.
Community Centre/Luncheon Club
Cllr’s Wilcock and Robinson attended a meeting with Bryan Thompson, and it was agreed that they would go and look at how other luncheon clubs are run.  The food can be bought in, and just plated up and served.  A follow-up meeting will take place probably before the November meeting.  The running of the luncheon club is expected to be complete by April 2012.
Gritting at Winewall
Cllr Foulkes has been asked by residents of Winewall and wellhead to ensure that the roads are to be gritted this year.  CCllr Calvert advised that the main road will be gritted as usual, but the unadopted roads will not be done.  All grit bins will be filled very soon, and CCllr Calvert should have a schedule of these by the next meeting.    Cllr Foulkes feels that the Old Mill carp park is the ideal place to have a pile of grit, and the residents of wellhead are quite happy to grit the roads themselves.  If a member of the public grits the road and someone has an accident, the person who has done the gritting will not be liable as it will be seen as a gesture of goodwill.
Parish Matters

Cllr Hodgson asked that some more Dog Gloves for the dispensers were ordered.
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Planning Applications
Advice received that a detached garage at Oaklands Cottage, Wycoller Road has been approved

13/11/0465P – Variation to condition 23 of planning permissions 13/06/0519P to allow construction works on Saturdays at Empress Mills, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  The Councillors felt that, if this would speed up the time to complete the development, it should not be an issue as long as the working times were restricted.
Correspondence

Bank Statement received
Posters about Stan the Van coming back to the Community Centre on 7th October received for distribution

Letter received from the Planning Inspectorate that the correspondence about Lower Beardshaw Had has been received.
Review of the 2013 Parliamentary Constituencies in England received

Agenda received for the Colne and District Committee meeting to be held on 6th October
Guidance on how to respond to planning applications received

All Audit information received back.  All is in order.
Order confirmation received for the bulbs

Meeting of the Council to be held on 29th September
Tree Preservation order customer satisfaction survey received

Letter received from Bryan Thompson about the community toilet scheme.  Feedback required.  The councillors could felt that there were only toilets available at the Trawden Arms, Old Rock Café, LBS, and Wycoller café.  There are toilets inside the Pavillion at the Rec, but there was a request that an external toilet is required.
Letter received from Andrew Stephenson MP acknowledging receipt of letter sent regarding lead thefts
Letter received about the amount of money TFPC will receive as a grant from PBC for the next financial year.  This has been cut to £3821.  Adele to ask all Councillors to consider if and how much precept is required for the next meeting.
Finance
Cheque number 967 for £260 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of September
Cheque number 968 for £185.17 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of September.  This included purchase of the bulbs and NWIB prize giving.
Cheque number 969 for £250 was issued to North West Air Ambulance

Cheque number 970 for £222 was issued to BDO for the audit
Meeting closed 9.15pm
Next meeting 7th November, 7pm prompt
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